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CALENDAR
July 17 (Sunday):  Bastille Day Celebration at Janet’s home
September 21:  International Day of Peace

September 23 – 25:  District 22 Conference to be held in Brisbane
October 9:  30th Birthday Celebration

October 24:  United Nations Day
DINNER MEETING DETAILS

DATE
11TH July 2011


VENUE:
 Alexandra Hills Hotel
TIME
6.30 for 7 pm 
Please send apologies to Gail Abbott
Club policy confirmed at the February meeting is that $2 admin is paid when an apology is given to the Treasurer by noon the Thursday prior to the dinner meeting. After that date $30 is due and an invoice will be sent.
BIRTHDAYS FOR JULY:


Barbara Wills







Kath McNeilly








Jan Forge
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Hope you have a happy day Ladies!!


               




PRESIDENTS REPORT – Mary Lou Podagiel
.
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As I was reading the June e-Newsletter from International President Diane Curtis, I discovered that Zonta International Headquarters has set up official social media pages on Facebook, Flikr, Linkedin, Twitter and You Tube.  These pages are managed by headquarters and provide another line of communication for members all over the world.  We are invited to join these pages and be active participants.  Links to the official ZI pages can be found on the social media page on the website or if you can’t access the website just click on the social media page link in the June e-Newsletter.  The You Tube site has video of the international projects such as the fistula project in Liberia.  It is fun to explore and may be just the reason you decide to join one or all of these sites.
Last week Janet Mylne & I had the great pleasure of interviewing the winner of our club’s first Jane M Klausman Women in Business Scholarship.  Thank you Janet for all your effort you have put into making this award happen.  Our winner is Jana Penshorn and she is in 2nd year Bachelor of Business.  Jana is a very presentable and articulate young woman and I am looking forward to her attending our club meeting in August to receive her award and address the meeting.  I am very excited that we have such a worthy winner and hope that her application will progress at the district level.

If you are still finding it difficult to log on to the Zonta Website you can email the webmaster at webmaster@zonta.org.

Mary-Lou Podagiel

President.

TREASURER – Gail Abbott
Gail tabled the Treasurer’s Report last meeting and advised that the same Auditor is happy to carry out the Audit for next financial year.
SERVICE and FUNDRAISING REPORT  - Marilyn Smith
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Qld Art Gallery visit – 23rd June - this was a very pleasant and interesting social event and those who attended enjoyed the fellowship time.
Trivia Night to be postponed until Feb 2012.

STATUS OF WOMEN – Ros Beveridge
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   No further info to report in this Newsletter.  
UNITED NATIONS – Margaret Finegan
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As discussed at the last dinner meeting, we will not be holding a “Spring Walk for Unifem” this year.  There are a number of reasons for this decision but mainly because it is not part of the Zonta programme and also the small number of members able to commit to the morning.  It has been suggested that the fellowship enjoyed at that particular function be continued with gatherings for coffee or similar.  The visit to the Qld Art Gallery on the 23rd June is an example.
An article in the Courier Mail on Friday 17th June reports that the number of Victorian teens with early signs of cervical cancer has been halved since the introduction of Gardasil.  This is the latest study to show the vaccine developed by Professor Ian Frazer has begun to slow the spread of the papilloma virus responsible.

Susanna De Vries has written a new book published by Pirgos Press called “Trailblazers”.   As usual Susanna has written about outstanding Australian women.  I also noticed in recent book reviews “Goodbye Sarajevo: by Atka Reid and Hana Schofield, published by Bloomsbury, two sisters who survived the horrors of the Bosnian war, and “The Grey Man” by John Curtis, Macmillan Publishing.  John Curtis, Brisbane based former commando, went to Chian Mai, Thailand, to rescue children from prostitution.  This was in 2004.  Since then he has set up “The Grey Man” an International organisation dedicated to rescuing children from traffickers in South East Asia.  The organisation relies entirely on donations and Justice Margaret McMurdo launched the book in Brisbane on 30th June.

Saudi Arabian women in Riyadh have begun defying a ban on driving: the restrictions they live under are many and include them having to employ a driver, which many say they cannot afford.  All women, regardless of age, must also have a male guardian and many need this guardian’s permission to travel, marry and divorce, even for education and elective surgery.  Women’s sports are strongly discouraged and to limit contact with males they are not related to, public buildings have separate entrances for men and women.
We are being asked to support our local farmers to help them recover after Queensland’s summer of disasters.  The Lockyer Valley has particularly asked us to look beyond the blemishes on the crops and to buy their products.  Bananas are expensive, but we buy strawberries and they work out about the same price per kilo so, if you can afford it, don’t forget to support your fellow Queenslanders.

PR & PROGRAMME

Denise Conroy has been asked by Janet Mylne to speak about the ins and outs and policies of advocacy.  Janet will need to confirm with Denise about her availability to attend one of our upcoming meetings.  
Debbie is going to give an overview of the Fresh Produce buying role – what goes on behind the scenes!  Debbie will fit this into one of our upcoming meetings.

MEMBERSHIP & CLASSIFICATION  – Jan Forge
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I will once again invite Jane Wambaa and Rachel Mackie to join our July meeting.  Both were unable to attend our June meeting due to unforeseen circumstances.  I will be contacting them again this week to confirm their attendance. 
GENERAL NOTES
 Bastille Day Celebration:  Sunday 17th July at Janet’s home.    
Beta Sigma Phi – Luncheon with Fashion Parade – Tuesday 26th July at RQYS (more info at next meeting)
30th Anniversary Celebration:  Time and place to be advised.   Stay tuned!! 
Next Board Meeting will be held on Monday 25th July at Debbie Clancy’s home. 

(105 Mount Joy Tce, Manly)



Girls Knickers (for up to school age)

Pull on slippers or socks for children up to 9 years

Hair accessories

Any school items

All donations will be gratefully received – please bring the items to the July meeting.
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